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Study Session Agenda – January 8, 2018 - MINUTES
Tenth Street Elementary School Library
Dr. DiNinno welcomed everyone and thanked everyone for attending.  She explained that she was pleased to have Dr. McNally with us this evening to share some of the valuable and exciting learning experiences that he provides to our students through the form of enrichment.  Dr. McNally then shared information pertaining to some of the enrichment options the District provides to students in the areas of Math, Computers, Technology, Engineering, Social Studies, and Communications.  He explained how customization and enrichment are being used for all students who are either officially in the gifted program or those who are in need of enrichment to support learning.  He expressed that he was pleased with the manner in which we have focused on customization and enrichment over the past few years. He also shared that PSAT data indicated that reading achievement in students moving from 7th to 8th grade is improving due to some of the key reading programs being put in place to enrich students.  Several board members asked Dr. McNally questions about some of the programs and praised him for his dedication, enthusiasm and support.  Dr. DiNinno shared that she has been in discussion with Dr. McNally about ways to endorse and promote our students using a Riverview Seal or Endorsement that is earned as students take advantage of these opportunities.  All in attendance applauded Dr. McNally’s efforts to support the students and Dr. DiNinno shared her gratitude for his commitment to our kids and his time and effort in sharing this evening.
Mr. Nehlsen shared information and a presentation pertaining to timelines and realities related to tax collections and new homes coming on the market.  He explained that there is a very real delay or lag at the county level to get new homes on the tax rolls and the appeal process can slow things down even more.  However, eventually the money owed in real estate taxes, while it may take much a longer time than seems appropriate, it eventually does get on the books.  Specifically, Mr. Nehlsen explained that-
· There is small county tax abatement for new residential construction for 2 years which is worth about $1,000 on a river property.
· There are scofflaw residents who owe very large delinquent tax bills.
· There is much latency in getting new homes on the tax rolls.
Mr. Nelsen explained that this is due to bureaucracy and he shared some of the interventions being used explaining that the district is currently trying to accelerate the process using a firm to get the county to put homes on the tax rolls.  He then answered questions posed by the board and the board discussed the matter.
Dr. DiNinno thanked Mr. Nehlsen for his presentation and noted that the Safety Presentation/Update originally planned for the evening is being rescheduled for February.
Dr. DiNinno and Ms. Good shared and discussed the following items indicating that motions for approval on these items would be sought during the meeting next week.
· Conferences:  Dr. Monroe and Laurie Coffman (Special Education) – grant funded
· Agreements:  Precision HR and CCAC Dual Enrollment
· Budgetary Outline:  Verner Student Council
· Pay AP and Deduction Change Order - Mr. Nelsen and Ms. Good noted that the project came in approximately $76,000 under budget. 
· Special Transportation Motion – Special Education student
Dr. DiNinno reminded the board that we will continue to update and review all board policies.  They should expect policies in their packets for their review on an ongoing basis and she encouraged them to continue reviewing them in preparation for approval.  Policies under review at the current time include:
Policy Revisions:
· First Readings: 
· Second Readings:  115, 317, 806 
· Third Readings: 103, 103.1, 104, 113.3, 150, 819, 824
Ms. Good reminded the board that an ESCO presentation would be shared next week and Mr. Nehlsen shared that after being successfully executed, the ESCO project cost $76,000 less than was expected.
Dr. DiNinno and the principals shared the following as potential motions for approval next week:
· Change of status:  Paraprofessional who has met 60 day probation period
· Resignations: Paraprofessional
· Hires:  Targeted Assistance staff
· Supplemental and Athletic Event Workers - approvals and resignations
· Bus Drivers
· Guidance Intern at Tenth Street
The Education Committee shared that the next formal public meeting will be held on January 22nd.  During that meeting, the Principals will provide updates on this year’s academic initiatives and action steps, the JSHS program of studies will also be provided.  Mrs. Plance then indicated that kindergarten registration will begin at the end of January and steps are in place to prepare for a kindergarten orientation in March.
The Student Life committee will also be meeting on January 22 with updates that will include athletics and the musical.
Dr. Loeffler shared that Riverview continues to have approximately 32 students at Forbes and that legislation seems to be targeting monies towards private schools.
Dr. Monroe and Mrs. Aughenbaugh shared that they will be visiting Eastern Area Schools.  Ms. Good and Dr. Monroe indicated that they will be attending a meeting at the IU in the upcoming week to discuss an increase in the cost of tuition and other items for use of Eastern Area Schools.
A resident asked the board about building accessibility after school hours and entrances to the building during board meetings.
The Study Session concluded at 8:53.
An executive session was held from 8:55 to approximately 10:15 to discuss personnel matters.
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